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4. Recording of Receipts:  

 
• All monies received directly by the school or Board of Management should be 

recorded on receipt and lodged directly to the bank account as soon as possible.  
 

• A signed receipt from a numbered Receipt Book should be issued for any monies 
received in excess of 10. This applies to all school personnel including teachers 
collecting money for trips or any other school activity. 
 

• For control purposes, a record of all cash receipts should be maintained usually by the 
school secretary and reconciled periodically with bank lodgements. 

 
5. Book Grants:  

 
• A Book loan/rental scheme is the preferred method of the DES for the administration 

of the “Book Grant for Needy Pupils”. 
 

• However many schools still utilise the Book Grant to subsidise the cost of books or to 
pay money directly to those in need. 
 

• A report on the operation of the Book Scheme should be presented to the Principal for 
submission to the Board of Management at the end of each school year. 
 

• Detailed records of money received and expended should be maintained with all 
transactions passing through the main bank account. 

 
6. Parents’ Councils:   

 
• In many schools, Parents’ Councils and Associations provide valuable assistance and 

support to schools. Many engage in fund-raising for the benefit of the school which 
should be reflected in the school accounts. 
 

• Where a Parents’ Association raises funds in the name of the school the Board of 
Management must ensure that the Association has adequate procedures in place to 
safeguard these funds. 
 

• The Parents’ Association may maintain its own bank account subject to Board of 
Management approval and subject to the same control procedures applying to school 
finances. An annual financial report is presented to the Board at the end of each 
school year for inclusion in the school’s audited accounts. 
 

• To comply with the Education Act, all funds expended by the Parents’ Council for the 
benefit of the school should be channelled through the school account. The funds 
should first be transferred from the Parents’ Council to the school account and then 
paid out by the school. 

 


